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Welcome to Holy Family Parish! 
 

You are a stranger but once; you are a child of God, redeemed 

by our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. We bid you welcome 

in His name. Through our loving and praying family may 

you find friendship, peace and serenity in His house. 

LOVE GOD ● LOVE OTHERS ● MAKE DISCIPLES 

 

Very Rev. Enrique Hernández .......... 414-332-9220 

Pastor                            

email: ............................... hernandeze@hfparish.org 

 

Rev. Andrew Infanger ........  414-332-9220 ext 160 

Associate Pastor 

email:………………..……...…….infangera@hfparish.org 

 

Elizabeth Cleveland ............ 414-332-9220 ext 121 

Business Manager 

email:   ............................... clevelande@hfparish.org 

 

Amy Kern............................ 414-332-8175 ext 200 

Parish School Principal 

email: .............................. kerna@hfparishschool.org 
 
 

Caitlin Raether….. .............. 414-332-9220 ext 133 

High School Youth Minister 

email: ..................................... craether@strobert.org 

 

Donna Shriner .................. 414-332-1164 ext 3045 

RCIA/Coordinator of Adult Confirmation 

email: ...................................... dshriner@strobert.org 

 

Larry Theiss…………….……….414-332-9220 ext 140 

Director of Liturgy & Music 

email: ........................................ theissl@hfparish.org 

 

 

Kerstein Center - Parish Offices ....... 414-332-9220 

4825 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217-6013 

Parish email: .......................... holyfam@hfparish.org 

Carolyn Sanger, Parish Secretary ...................  ext 120 

email:........................................... sangerc@hfparish.org 

 

Parish School Office ......................... 414-332-8175 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

Sue Riedijk, Secretary ...... riedijks@hfparishschool.org 

  

Religious Education Center ............. 414-332-8156 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

email:............................................ hfreled@hfparish.org 

Betsy Deakin, Religious Ed. Coordinator .......... ext 231 

email:.......................................... deakinb@hfparish.org 

 

High School Youth Ministry ............. 414-332-9220 

email:………………………………...sanchezm@hfparish.org 

Mary Grace Sanchez, Ministry Assistant .......... ext 151 

 

Deacon Mike Dunn ……………..dunnm@hfparish.org 

Deacon Jon Gabik………………....gabikj@hfparish.org 

 

Katie Kasper Trustee…………………….414-899-6000 

Email…………………….…….katiekasper87@gmail.com 

Bob Roenitz Trustee ........................ 414-962-6709 

email: ............................................. rroenitz@wi.rr.com 

   



MASS INTENTIONS 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH   2 WHITEFISH BAY, WI 

Monday —  March 13     Lenten Weekday 

2 Kgs 5:1-15ab/Ps 42:2, 3; 43:3, 4/Lk 4:24-30 

    

Tuesday —  March 14     Lenten Weekday     

Dn 3:25, 34-43/Ps 25:4-5ab, 6 and 7bc, 8-9/Mt 18:21-35 

 8:15 am †Roy Binder by Carole Stettler 

 

Wednesday — March 15      Lenten Weekday 

Dt 4:1, 5-9/Ps 147:12-13, 15-16, 19-20/Mt 5:17-19 

        8:15 am †Linda Zukowski by Matt & Lisa Sullivan 

 

Thursday — March 16     Lenten Weekday 

Jer 7:23-28/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9/Lk 11:14-23  

        7:00 am †Holly Helf  

       by Parnitzke & Darnieder Families 

Friday — March 17  St. Patrick 

Hos 14:2-10/Ps 81:6c-8a, 8bc-9, 10-11ab, 14 and 17/Mk 

12:28-34  

 7:00 am †Meghan Flannery 

        by Matt & Lisa Sullivan 

 

Saturday — March 18  St. Cyril of Jesusalem   

Hos 6:1-6/Ps 51:3-4, 18-19, 20-21ab/Lk 18:9-14 

 4:30 pm People of Holy Family 

 

Sunday — March 19     4th Sunday of Lent 

1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 (1)/Eph 5:8-

14/Jn 9:1-41 or 9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 

         8:00 am  †Holly Helf 

       10:30 am  Health of Mark Loomis 

        by Friday Prayer Group 

  

 

PARISH NEWS AND NOTES 

�� Youth Ministry Pancake Breakfast -  Sunday, March 19th in McCormick Hall - 9:00 am to noon.  Proceeds will be 

used for the youth summer trip.    

 

�� Hygiene Collection - During Lent, our parish school,  grade school Religious Education, and high school Youth 

Ministry are once again teaming up to collect hygiene items for the House of Peace. Collection boxes are located in 

the back of the church as well as in the school lobby. Items to be collected include: soap, body wash, dish soap, 

shampoo/conditioner, toothpaste, toothbrush & floss, deodorant, lip balm, razors, hand sanitizer, feminine sanitary 

products, facial tissues, toilet paper roll, washcloth/baby wipes, hand/body lotion 

 

�� Pantry Donations Needed - As government food benefits are being reduced, your donations of non-perishable 

items are greatly needed. Food from Holy Family parishioners is donated to local pantries each week.  

 

�� Spiritual Adoption - Let's pray that the right to life of all children, no matter the circumstances of their conception, 

be respected ......... Check out this message from Rebecca Kiessling, an attorney who was conceived through 

rape: www.4life4family.org/abortion-rape/.  "Jesus, Mary and Joseph, I love you very much. I beg you to spare the 

life of the unborn baby that I have spiritually adopted, who is in danger of abortion."  

 

�� Stations of the Cross - Please join us in the church for Stations of the Cross at 5:45pm every Friday in Lent. 

 

�� Dispensation for St. Patrick’s Day - After careful consideration, Archbishop Listecki has granted a dispensation for 

March 17th which lifts the obligation of abstinence from meat on Fridays during Lent so Catholics in the 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee can celebrate St. Patrick’s Day.  Catholics who partake in the St. Patrick’s Day feast are 

encouraged to engage in another sacrificial or charitable act that day or give up meat on another day. 

 

�� RCIA News - The RCIA will be praying Scrutiny Rites at Holy Family at the 10:30am Mass this Sunday and on 

Sunday, March 26.  Please join us as we pray for the RCIA participants and ourselves, as we uncover all that is 

defective in our hearts, and strengthen all that is upright, strong, and good. 

 

�� Baby Items Wanted -  The Milwaukee Chapter of the Christ Child Society needs new size 3-6 month pajamas, crib 

blankets, receiving blankets, sweater sets, blanket sleepers, bottles, socks, onesies, diapers and baby books. We'll 

distribute these items to needy newborns through area social service organizations. Get your family or organization 

together to donate! Visit www.ChristChildMIlwaukee.org or call 414-540-0489.  

 

 



MARCH 12, 2023   3 THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 

Happy Lent Holy Family, 

 

Holy Family School is celebrating Lent in many different ways.  Each Wednesday after Mass, 

the students and teachers will be praying a decade of the rosary together. We are collecting 

hygiene items to be donated to the House of Peace. On Ash Wednesday students 

participated in a rice bowl lunch as a form of fasting and also to partake in the Catholic 

Social Teaching of Solidarity of the Human Family.  We are called to work for social justice 

throughout the world.  Our human family includes people of all racial, cultural and religious 

backgrounds.  At lunch we were one universal family under Christ by eating rice like many 

people do around the world. When we share a common meal, we are not only sharing the 

experience of eating rice but also the experience of having a simple meal with only those close to us and having our 

basic needs met.  It was a quiet lunch of reflection - a beautiful way to begin Lent.  

  

As we start to look toward spring, I would like to let you know about two scholarship opportunities that are available to 

you as parishioners: 

 

Holy Family School Scholarship 

 

Scholarship money is available to families that are attending or interested in attending Holy Family School.  To be 

eligible, families must be active members of our parish and school, in financial need, and display good 

character.  There is an application process and the deadline has been extended to April 14, 2023.   

 

Catholic High School Scholarship 

 

When our former pastor, Father Tom Kerstein, passed away in 1998, he and his family left money to Holy Family to 

fund scholarships for Holy Family Parish School graduates to attend Catholic high schools. To be eligible, students 

must be active members of our parish, attending or planning on attending a Catholic high school, in good academic 

standing, in financial need and display good character. Applications will now be accepted through April 14, 2023. 

 

It is my goal, as well as the goal of our Scholarship Committee, to help ensure that our extraordinary Catholic 

education is available and accessible.  Applications can be found on the website or can be picked up in the school or 

parish office.  Please feel free to contact myself or Elizabeth Cleveland with questions or comments. 

 

Registration for the 2023 - 2024 school year is open!  If you know someone who is needing to make a decision about 

school or needing to make a switch, please send them our way. 

 

Hope to see you at a HF Fish Fry! 

 

God Bless, 

Amy Kern 

This week we’re  

praying for the 

Gabor/Moore families 

Fish Fry News  

Our first few fish fries were extremely successful!  We’ve heard so many positive comments!  THANK  

YOU to all our wonderful volunteers and patrons.  Without you, we would not be so successful!   

Please continue to bring baked goods.  Everyone is raving about them!  Open Gym will be  

available this week.  On Friday, March 17th, we will have Irish Dancers and Black and Tans! 
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I N V E S T M E N T  A D V I S O R S

SPECTRUM
SM

Matthew P. Demet
CEBS®, CRC®, AIF®, CPFA™ Partner|
Senior Vice President-Business Development

262-643-4907
mdemet@spectruminvestor.com

401(k)  & Wealth Management

www.spectruminvestor.com 
8 0 0 - 2 4 2 - 4 7 3 5

Proud supporter of Holy Family!

Culver’s of Shorewood
1325 E. Capitol Drive 
Open Daily 10am - 10pm 

Try Shorewood’s Best Fish Fry! 
962-4444

 Jelacic 
        FUNERAL HOME
Experts at Services all in Church

466-2134
Mark Jelacic, Parish Member

Call today to  
learn about  

current  
availability!

Life Plan Community
414-224-9700

milwaukeecatholichome.org

Pam Dowling • 414.831.1320
5225 N. Ironwood Rd. 

Suite 202 • Glendale, WI
Helping Families Become Debt-Free & Financially Independent

M Aesthetics 
412 E. Silver Spring Dr., Suite 104 • Whitefish Bay 

(Located inside Enliven)

EMME O’LEARY, MD 

medical aesthetics

BOTOX | FILLER | MICRONEEDLING 
CHEMICAL PEELS | IVs | SKINCARE

Fashionable Eyewear  
Eye Exams  

Contact Lenses 

414-964-3125 
Brian McGinley O.D. 
Camthu Pham O.D. 

Parish Members  

 2567 N Downer Ave. 
optixondowner.com 

Located in the Bay since 1915

964-3800
Open Sunday for Brunch

Corner E. Henry Clay and N. Lake Drive

 Parish 
Member 3601 North Oakland Avenue 

Shorewood, WI 53211 
414-961-1812 

www.northshorefuneral.com

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.               414-471-8565

Specializing In Stamped Concrete & Driveways

5944 N. Kent Ave. • Whitefish Bay • 414-777-3700

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Janet Axtell

 
jaxtell@4LPi.com

(800) 950-9952 x2539

The Nurturing Nook Inc. was created to provide a small, warm, inviting and
safe home-like atmosphere. We offer an educationally enriching and
developmentally appropriate environment for your child to grow and
develop to his or her potential. Providing quality childcare since 1989

GENERATIONS
2330 N Prospect Ave Milwaukee  |  414.220.8494

GLENDALE
4425 N Port Washington Rd Glendale  |  414.961.1482

RIVER POINT
8647 N Port Washington Rd Fox Point  |  414.352.6115
www.thenurturingnook.com


